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	Watchfield Parish Council




 
Consultation Coordinator  
2nd Floor  
Foss House  
Kings Pool  
1-2 Peasholme Green 
York 
YO17 PX16 

 EPRamendments2021@defra.gov.uk
14 December 2021
Dear Sir or Madam

Re: Consultation on Amendments to the Environmental Permitting (England and Wales) Regulations 2016

Watchfield Parish Council, as administrator for a small scale burial ground and an advocate of green energy, would like to make the following comments:-
1. We strongly disagree with the proposal to apply General Binding Rules to small-scale cemetery developments. The criteria for exemption are extremely difficult to achieve for small councils with limited budgets, personnel and expertise.
2. The proposal that ‘A grave plot must not be less than 5m2 in area’ will severely decrease the burial capacity of small cemeteries.

3. Rural small cemeteries are very often within 10m of field drains and dry ditches. Restriction the burials to exclude these areas would virtually wipe out large sections of an already small cemetery. The village does not have available land or funds to relocate the cemetery elsewhere. 
4. Both the above factors mean the capacity of the cemetery would be slashed and local burials would not be able to be accommodated. Viability of the cemetery would be compromised and burial charges would need to be increased dramatically. This flies in the face of keeping costs low for local bereaved families.

5. The requirement for a grave to have at least 1m clearance from the top of the water table presents many practical problems. The water table is extremely variable, depending upon the season and weather. Means to constantly test the water table are not affordable or available to small, rural councils. 

6. Although it is appreciated that the transfer to General Binding Rules for Ground Source Heat Pumps is partly to reduce the cost and administration to local councils, the rules appear so restrictive as to disincentivise councils from pursuing green alternatives for energy provision. It is hard to imagine carbon reduction targets can be met when more obstacles are put in the way of green alternatives.
Thank you for the opportunity to include our views in this consultation. We look forward to reasoned revisions.

Kind regards

Claire Arnold

Clerk to Watchfield Parish Council

All correspondence should be addressed to the Clerk
Chairman

Stacey Coombs – Tel: 07756 629067 – e-mail Stacey.coombs@watchfield.org
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